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25th March 2020

Our Ref: MS/GN/JB

Dear Parent / Carer

Information provided to Schools regarding GCSEs - Summer 2020

As you are aware, schools and students have been informed that there will be no GCSE exams this summer.

The Awarding Bodies are currently working on plans to fairly and accurately award grades; this will be in liaison with schools.

We have also been informed that Awarding Bodies are planning to allow students to sit their exams in Autumn 2020, if they would like to improve upon the grades awarded in Summer 2020.  We are therefore asking students to continue revising for their subjects so they are prepared for these exams.

Students have been set a variety of tasks; some revision booklets / past papers to look at and questions to attempt.  In some cases, students can access their work through online resources such as MyMaths and Educake.  They should continue to use these, as previously instructed by their teachers.

Students received a workbook in which to complete their revision tasks.  I would recommend that students use these to complete the work teachers are setting. Should they require feedback, they can use Gmail or Google Classrooms to keep in touch with their teachers.

We will ensure that you are provided with relevant updates from the Awarding Bodies as they become available.  Should you wish to keep up to date with the latest exam information, please follow the link to the AQA website: https://www.aqa.org.uk/coronavirus-updates
Finally, as most of our students will be continuing onto Level 2 or 3 courses in a Sixth Form or further education, we have asked, in our current challenging circumstances, all year 11 students to complete an Options Sheet to choose their Sixth Form subjects.  After the Easter holidays we will provide learning activities to prepare them for their Post-16 studies.  As a result of our planning, our students will have a significant advantage when formally starting their A' Level, BTEC and other qualifications in September.

Please could you encourage and support your child when selecting their options from the sheet attached and then email it directly, with your choices, to g.nicholson@kingjames1academy.com by Friday 10th April 2020.

Thank you for your continued support.

Yours faithfully,

M Stead           G Nicholson

Mrs M Stead 

Mrs G Nicholson

KS4 Coordinater 
LeHead of Sixthform
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